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Can you sponsor a banquet raffle package? We have a program to make it easy. 
Pick a raffle to sponsor or donate an item. 

 

Examples:  Duck Raffle,  Pistol Raffle, Silent Auction,   
General Raffle, Early Bird Raffle,  Appreciation Raffle  
 

Sponsors get a sign, big ad in the program, one year business card ad in the 
newsletter, and of course, the good feeling that comes with doing something 
like this ☺ 

We can use donations of nearly any worthy item and cash donations are always 
appreciated! 
Contact Kelly Parkman if you can help. Kparkman.oha@gmail.com or 503-706-7481  

• One unit of shavings 
• Two rooms painted 
• Carpet cleaning 
• Yard work 

OR 

• Auto repair 
• Handyman service 
• Overnight at the coast 
• Blazer tickets 

after the banquet - March 14, 2025  General Meeting at 7:00 PM  
How to avoid a Class A citation! Stop in at a “Wild Life Inspection Station” or “CWD Check Station” location this 
year if you are transporting an unsampled deer or elk. 
Is CWD in Oregon yet? Over 3646 specimen samples have shown it is NOT, although, 164 specimens are still 
pending at this time of writing.  
ODFW biologists are spreading the word with an intentional outreach effort of just how close the Prion disease 
is to land in Oregon. 
At this March 13th presentation: Learn that mandatory sampling of Whitetail deer in (3) N.E. Oregon units is 
required per the 2025 regulations! 
• Find out if your boots can relocate the infectious disease to a different area? 
• Know the length of time that the dead Prion virus can lay ready on soil, plants, and in water systems to infect 

the next animal that passes by! 
• Understand what is needed to clean your knife, meat saw, and other  equipment of the CWD virus! 
Show up at this March 13th CWD presentation and hear the latest data that ODFW staffers have to share about 
this disease, see the data trends recorded to date, and understand how you can assist in reducing the spread of 
this fatal neurological animal disease. 

If you can help with things like this please contact us at ohahoodview2019@gmail.com or call 503 314 3090  

• Round of golf 
• Jewelry 
• Camping equipment 

• Load of gravel 
• Load of bark dust 
• Cord of firewood 
• Ton of alfalfa 

The e-newsletter is coming soon stay tuned 

General Meetings held at 7:00 

February 22, 2025  Annual Banquet 

March 13, 2025 ODFW CWD 
presentation  

April 5, 2025 Youth Turkey Clinic  
April 10, 2025 Successful Spring 
Bear Tactics 
June 7, 2025 White River 
Conservation Project  



January Meeting OHA lobbyist Amy Patrick made it easy to see how far the needle has moved since OHA 

changed from a contract lobbyist to a staff lobbyist. 
Amy highlighted multiple wins in Salem for OHA and conservation.  
As our lobbyist, Amy is in Salem every day the legislature is in session. This creates opportunities for partner-

ships and collaboration with key stakeholders and things seem to happen. 
Said another way, OHA has stepped up in the political arena and it’s paying off nicely. 
Amy asks that we each take the 3-5 minutes required to email on hot topics. She especially want’s us jump-

ing on emails from Howl For Wildlife. This group has turned the tables on the ‘Anti’s’ by using their own tactics 
against them. They weren’t ready for that!  

Thanks for speaking Amy. Go get ‘em in Salem!  
 



To help with  
selling tickets at  
the Banquet 

To help set up  
morning of the  

Banquet 
February 22, 2025 

Help make this years’ 2025 banquet another huge success.  
To volunteer contact Cathy Hamell at 503-358-7821 

Memories from the 2024 Banquet Great Fundraiser - Fun Evening - Full House 

From the Chairman of the 
Board  Here we go 
banquet, banquet, banquet!  Full 
mode. 

Looking at some great items and lots 
of fun. 

Come share some hunting stories 
with new and old friends and have a 
great night. 

Looking forward to getting to catch 
up with everyone. 

Stay warm. Cathy Hamell 

“Successful Spring Bear Tactics”, shared with 
you by a (25) year veteran hunter, mentor, and 
instructor, Heather Aldrich. 
She has been studying and stalking these predators 
with determination for years and it has paid off several 
times with yogi on the ground. 
Learn some of the real “Do’s” and “Don’ts” of sound 
predator management. 

She is a life time American Bear Foundation member, an instructor at 
“Ladies Hunting Camp”, and a mother of (2) children. 

Heather is co-owner of Bravo! MFG. INC., home of the Super Grade 
Wall Tent produced in SW Washington. 

Be sure to join us April 10th for this presentation plus the Q&A session. 

February 22, 2025 Annual Banquet 



Coastal 
6.5 Creedmoor  
MSRP $1,399  

Weston Dealerships 
Predator package 
$1899.00 

Pacific Lamp Wholesale  
300 Win Mag  
$3,000 value  

Our Sponsors providing premium raffle items again (rifles, optics, hunting packages). 

To register please contact ohahoodview2019@gmail.com or call 503-314-3090 
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Hoodview Chapter  
Contact Information 

 

 

President: Kelly Parkman  
503-706-7481 

 Vice President:  Nate Purdum  
503-515-8946 

Chairman: Cathy Hamell  
503-358-7821 

Secretary: Open  
Treasurer: Kaleena Purdum 

Meeting Coordinator - Daniel Larson   
971-706-4392 seadlarsen@aol.com  

 

Board Of Directors:  
Bob Bucholtz • Don Lyon  
Rick Lazott  • Leslie Shaw  
 Del DeSart  • Deb DeSart    

Chad Purdum • Dale Ballard   
Fred Weaver   

 

Emeritus Board Members  
Bob Hayford  • Kevin Hamell  

Robert Steenbergen  
 

Banquet Director - Cathy Hamell   
Donation Director - Nate Purdum   

Raffle Coordinator - Del DeSart  

 

Johnny Hernandez (owner) 

503-866-5707   |   epicdetailingpdx@gmail.com 
EpicDetailingPDX.com 

1660 NE Division St. Gresham, OR 97030 


